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Royalty Tax Payer – Crown SSB will no longer be used  
 

 

Jurisdiction Release/Revision Date Location of Change in 
this Document 

Comment 

SK March 8, 2019  Initial Release 

 
Audience: All Saskatchewan Users 
 
Purpose: To inform Industry that effective March 7, 2019, the option to select RTP: Crown 

SSB (Soldiers Settlement Board) will no longer be available when updating their 
Royalty/Tax Payer (RTP) data in Petrinex. 

 
Background: In 2013, a decision was made to change all instances in IRIS, of RTP: Crown 

SSB to RTP: Crown. In 2018, the Ministry contacted industry and changed all 
instances of Crown SSB to Crown.  

 
Industry users will no longer be able to select Crown SSB as a Royalty/Tax 
Payer (RTP) for production volumes occurring on or after March 1st, 2015. For 
production prior to March 1, 2015, Crown SSB is still available for selection. 

 
More information:  
 

ER Service Desk 
 Phone:  1-855-219-9373 
 E-mail:  ER.Servicedesk@gov.sk.ca 
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